


 
Responses to Planning Commission Pre-Hearing Conference 

 
A Prehearing Conference was held with the Planning Commission on March 5, 2019 to discuss the proposed 
Ramsey Road Planned Unit Development Amendment. Per Section 86-130(t)(4) of the City of Venice Land 
Development Code, the Planning Commission shall meet with the applicant or his agent to review the application , 
including all plans, maps , and documents submitted by the applicant and provide feedback. 

 
Each Planning Commissioner outlined potential concerns based on the materials provided. The overarching 
concerns are outlined below: 

• The applicant discussed paving portions of Ramsey Road, currently identified as a private road easement, 
which could pose questions on authority, process, and approvals needed to provide this access. 
The proposed connection to Ramsey Road has been eliminated. 

• The impact to existing drainage facilities on the eastern boundary of the subject property needs to be better 
defined. 
The plans along the eastern boundary have been revised to avoid impacts to existing drainage facilities. 

• There needs to be a more thorough description of the buffers (i.e. width, height, opacity) that are anticipated 
for the project. 
The proposed buffers will meet or exceed the code requirements for buffers with respect to width, height 
and opacity.  A detailed buffer plan will be provided with the S&D plan application. 

 
Several other suggestions were offered for consideration by the Planning Commission regarding details presented 
for the project. These include: 

• Need for additional mail kiosks on site, and the convenience of their location to residents. 
The applicant believes the location of the mail kiosk is conveniently located to serve all residents. 

• Potential to increase the width of the interior sidewalk system around storm water pond number 1. 
The applicant believes the proposed sidewalk is sufficient in width to provide for safe and convenient 
circulation. 

• Inclusion of marked crosswalks at access drive interactions to promote safety. 
Marked crosswalks have been added to the plan. 

• Consideration of additional solid waste collection sites, and the convenience of their location of residents. 
The applicant has discussed solid waste pick up. 
The applicant believes the solid waste collection site is conveniently located to serve all of the residents.  
The applicant has developed similar communities with twice the number of residents and demonstrated the 
single location functions well in those communities. 

 

 


